
 

 
 

 

 

 

1. Hall bookings are at a high level with weekend lets (some multiple) up until Christmas; 
 
2. A major problem occurred in the ladies' toilets on the 2nd November 2022 with water not 
being available to toilets and sinks. Consequently, the ladies' toilets had to be closed. As this 
was the day before my operation Michael Downes kindly called out a plumber who visited the 
hall on the 5th November to investigate the problem. It was found that the tank feeding the 
water to the ladies had silted up, and some of the pipes were corroded. 
 
To enable the ladies' toilets to be opened as soon as possible a temporary emergency repair 
had to be carried out on Sunday 6th November. The toilets are now useable, but the repair is 
not a permanent fix. 
 
3. It was also reported that the gents' urinals were blocked and overflowing on to the floor. 
Jeremy Bolas kindly used a plunger to remove the blockage. The plumber who worked on the 
ladies mentioned that the gents' urinals drain covers and pipework underneath were corroded 
as well. 
 
4. It has been reported that the step ladders stored in the chair store are in a dangerous state 
with a securing rope broken. A modern replacement is to be purchased. 
 
John Hepburn 
 
Chairman Borden Parish Hall  
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